
Female Director’s Report – 2019-2020 Season 

 

 This year, we have been excited to see the first our female hockey program grow.    

 

For the first time since female hockey was brought under the umbrella of BMHA we had a 

female peewee team.  We also, for the first time, were the center for both a Bantam AA and Midget AA 

team. (I will use the new language next year.  

All the Teams play in the Saskatchewan Female Hockey League in their appropriate Divisions. 

Each of these teams made it into the playoffs.  Each team went through their first round of playoffs. 

We entered our PeeWee team into the provincial playoffs.  This is the first team at this age level 

that has been entered in Provincials (since we have been a merged hockey association). 

We hosted an all- female tournament as well for the atom and peewee age. 

The Bantam AA team travelled to the USA for a tournament and represented our community 

and our province well.   

Our novice, atom and peewee teams were entered into March Ice.  Unfortunately, as a result of 

the Covid – 19 pandemic, the tournament was cancelled.   

I wish to thank all the coaches, managers and parents whose dedication and countless hours 

have made this growth possible. 

I wish to thank the members of the North West Female Committee who continue to support and 

advocate for the growth in female hockey in the North West.   

 BMHA is proud of the development of female hockey to date and we will strive to continue to 

improve in future.  

 We are currently looking for coaches for the AA teams (U 16 and U18).   

  

 

Patricia Meiklejohn 

BMHA Female Director 


